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Dear Parents and Children, 
We are now in to October and the weather has 
suddenly become more autumnal. Heavy rain and 
cooler temperatures mean that children definitely need 
a coat for school. If it is raining at morning drop off we 
will endeavour to get the doors open early so that the 
children can get in to school and parents do not have to 
wait. 
 
Thought of the Week   
 

 
 
COVID 
We currently have six children out of school because 
they have received a positive PCR. (At the time of 
writing.) We also have 5 children waiting for PCR results. 
Numbers are rising across Cheshire East and we ask that 
families are vigilant. 

 If your child does show any symptoms at all then 
please do not send them in to school.  

 If anybody in your house receives a positive result 
then please follow current guidance on isolation. 
Do not come to school if you are positive. 

 A positive LFT result should be followed by a PCR 
test and pupils should not come to school until a 
negative PCR result is received. 

   

FACE MASKS – we are still encouraging families to wear 
a face covering whilst on site.  

    

We are still looking to keep visitors on site to a 
minimum to reduce the risk of transmission. 
 
SOCIAL DISTANCING – we are still encouraging families 
to observe the 2m social distancing measures, 
particularly whilst waiting on the playground. It is 
requested that only 1 adult per family comes on site to 
collect children and that they stick to the drop off and 
collection times. At the end of the day we ask that 
families move quickly from the site and disperse 
accordingly.  

 

At all times we advise caution 
and consideration. 

 

ANYBODY ENTERING THE SCHOOL 

BUILDING TO VISIT THE SCHOOL 

OFFICE MUST WEAR A FACE 

COVERING. 
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ONE WAY SYSTEM – this remains in operation across 
the school site. 
 

 
 
TESTING - Staff will continue to take regular LFT tests 
and respond to results accordingly.  
 
Covid- 19 Telephone Number 
If your child has a Covid test and it is positive you must 
inform the school immediately by calling our Covid 
telephone line on: 

 
 

This number is ONLY for reporting a positive test. Please 
leave a message and we will then operate our positive 
reporting plan. 
 

Assembly Last Week Shout Outs 

 
Certificates were awarded as follows: 

EYFS 
Leo, Jamie, Poppy 

Year 1 
Oba, Austin-John, Jack 

Year 2 
Oscar, Eddie, Felix 

Year 3 
Renae, Eliza, Lola 

Year 4 
Ava, Mya, Harrison 

Year 5 
Will, Serena, Grace 

Year 6 
Scarlett, Alfie, Kayetan 

 
We finished our assembly with the usual song and 
dance before settling back to work. 

 

Astro Pitch 
Last week I made a plea to parents about keeping 
children off the ‘astro pitch’ after school. Unfortunately 
this is still a problem with children running around the 
pitch and using equipment that has been set out ready 
for an after school club. PLEASE do not let your children 
through the gates onto the pitch. 

 

Harvest 
Year 6 led us in a lovely on-line 
harvest celebration yesterday. All 
classes were able to join in with 
singing from their classrooms and 

we heard lovely autumn stories and poems from Y6. 
Many thanks for all the wonderful donations of store 
cupboard foods. These are being distributed to local 
charities. 

 
Rainbow Room 
Many thanks for all the wonderful donations received 
from families for our Rainbow Room. We are still 
receiving donations which are wonderful. Thank you. 

 

Individual Photographs 
The photographer came in to school on Monday 27th 
September to take individual photographs. Careful 
Covid restrictions were in place with individual 
photographers allocated to each class.  The children 
were excellent and the process went smoothly. Proofs 
will be sent home as soon as we receive them and we 
hope that you are pleased with them. We encourage 
you to make an online purchase promptly. Thank you. 

‘go read’ – digital reading record for KS2 children 
GOREAD has now been launched in KS2. Parents have 
been sent joining instructions 
and passwords in order to log 
children’s reading at home. This 
can be done on their tablet (if 
taken home) on a phone or 
laptop. The following link is really 
helpful when setting up GOREAD: 

https://go-read.co.uk/ 

Any questions or concerns about this then please 
contact deputy@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk 

ONE WAY SYSTEM IN OPERATION 

 

THANK YOU 

NO ACCESS TO ASTRO 
PITCHES AFTER SCHOOL 

https://go-read.co.uk/
file:///G:/Mablins/Newsletters/Sept%202021-%20July%2022/deputy@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
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Organic Meatball Vegetarian Sausage  
 Pasta Bake Roll(v) Organic Yoghurt 
  Creamed Potato 

 Roast Pork, Apple Sauce  Carrot & Pineapple 
 Stuffing & Gravy   Tray Bake 
 Roast/Creamed Potatoes   

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Lost Property 
The Lost Property Box is situated in the foyer outside 
the school office.  It’s full again this week, with 
unnamed items.  Please label your child’s uniform by 
writing on the label or easy to use name labels can be 
purchased from the school office. (25 name labels for 
£2.50 and 5 pairs of shoe labels for £3.00). Labels can be 
prepared swiftly, no long wait and no postage and 
packing! Please think about using this service. This will 
help to significantly reduce our lost property pile. 
PLEASE SEE THE SCHOOL OFFICE. 

 

 

School Patrol Crossing 

         

The vacancy for School Patrol 
Crossing is now on the Cheshire East 
website, the link below will take you 
to the Cheshire East website. 

School Crossing Patrol Job Vacancy 
 

Applying for a School 
Place for September 2022 

School Admissions - reception and year 7 transfer for 
September 2022 
 
From September 2021, you will be able to make 
applications: 

 to start school in reception for September 2022, or 
 to transfer from primary to secondary school (year 

7) for September 2022. 

To find out more about the application process, please 
visit the Cheshire East Council website at:  
 

Cheshire East School Admissions 

 

   
 
 
Reporting Absences 
If your child is sick please 
report the absence to the 
School Office by either 
leaving a message with a 
detailed reason for the 
absence on the School Sick 
Line or speaking to 
someone in the office.  The 
telephone number is 01270 
749908. 
 
 

NAME LABELS AVAILABLE 

TO PURCHASE FROM THE 

SCHOOL OFFICE 

JOY’S NOTICEBOARD 
Thursday 7TH October 

Joy will be playing music from the 
musicals during lunch service. 

♫♬♬♫ 

JOB VACANCY 
Apply Now! 

Application deadlines 

Secondary (year 7):  31 October 2021 

Primary (reception):  15 January 2022 

 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

 Mild Chicken Vegetarian Burger Chocolate & 
 Curry In a Soft Bun(v) Banana  
Rice & Couscous Potato Wedges Cup 

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

 Traditional Cheesy Cauliflower Frozen Yoghurt 
 Cottage Pie Pasta(v) Ice Cream 
    

THURSDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

Greek Style Chicken Salmon/Fish Kracholette or 
Fillet In a Flatbread Fingers, Chips Organic Yoghurt 
 With Chips Peas/Beans  

FRIDAY 

https://jobs.cheshireeast.gov.uk/vacancy/tss-school-crossing-patrol-officers-456788.html
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/admissions/admissions.aspx
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CLASP 
South Cheshire Clasp are an organisation who reach out 
and support those in the local community who are 
affected by the difficulties associated with parenting 
alone. For information please click the link below to 
view their Autumn Newsletter. 

Clasp Autumn Newsletter 

Take care and look after yourselves. 
 
With kind regards 
Justine Joule – Headteacher 

 

 
School Dates for Your Diary 
 
 

Date Event 

21st Oct Last day of term for children 

22nd Oct INSET day - School closed for children 

 

https://t.co/MOXFWgeQxq?amp=1

